
1 

 

Goodyear Ski Club  

SKI NEWS 
March , 2018 

 

Presidentõs Report ð Warren Ripple  

First off, I apologize for not communicating clearly that the February 

business meeting was cancelled. The Holimont -Holiday Valley 

overnight ski trip was February 11 -13, and the trip conflicted with the 

February 13 business meeting. I should have clearly communic ated 

that the business meeting was cancelled; the decision was made at 

our January business meeting  when the overnight trip moved forward.  

Those of us who made the Valentine overnight trip enjoyed two of the 

best days of western New York skiing that we have had in recent 

years. The slopes were in good condition, and there was no wait on lift 

lines  anywhere. Many thanks to Jim Kovach and Betty Wise for 

organizing a great trip!  

As I write this article, Iôm looking forward to skiing Copper Mountain, 

our la st ski trip of the year. This ski season we have had some great 

skiing, and we have also had some exceptional social events. 

Everything was made possible by your clubôs officers and a small core 

of dedicated volunteers.  

At the March 13 business meeting , we  will take nominations for new 

club officers. There are four positions open ing in April: Officer in 

Charge of Trips, Officer in Charge of Marketing , Secretary and 

President . None of the current officers are seeking re -election. Plans 

are already in place for a 2018 golf outing and the 2018 summer 

picnic. By April, there will also be some plans in place for 2019 ski 

trips. Please consider running for one of the open officer positions, so 

that Goodyear Ski Club can celebrate its 52 nd  and 53 rd  anniversaries.  
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GSC Business Meeting  
Tuesday, March 13  

7:30 PM 

 

Spaghetti Warehouse  

510 South  Main St reet  

Akron , OH 

Keep the Flame Alive !  

Run for a Position on the GSC Executive Board  

President  

Secretary  

Officer in Charge of Marketing  

Officer in Charge of Trips  
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Mar ch  Birthdays  

02  Mary Beth Grether  

03  Eric Young  

09  Paul Hanna  

13  Dave Stewart  

15  Olivia Murry  

19  Paul R. Dolensky  

27  Don Giroux  

29  Mike Larson  

 

Upcoming Events  

GSC Nomination Meeting  ï Tuesday , March 13  at 7:30 PM  

Spaghetti Warehouse, 510 South Main Street, Akron OH 44311.  

We will be opening nominations for President, Secretary, Officer in 

Charge of Marketing, and Officer in Charge of Trips.  

GSC Election Meeting  ï Tuesday , April 10  at 7:30 PM  

Spaghetti Warehouse, 510 South Main Street, Akron OH 44311.  

GSC officer elections will be held for the term of 201 8-201 9. 

Nominations will be accepted for President, Secretary , Officer in 

Charge of Marketing, and Officer in Charge of Trips.  

GSC Business M eeting  ï Tuesday , May 8  at 7:30 PM  

Spaghetti Warehouse, 510 South Main Street, Akron OH 44311.  

Into the Woods ï Sat urday, June 2 3 ï Dinner 5:30; Show 7:30 PM  

Weathervane Playhouse , 1301 Weathervane Lane, Akron, OH 44313.  

Into the Woods , inspired by the Brothers Grim m , is a darkly com edic 

Tony Award winning musical  by Stephen Sondheim and James Lapine . 

We will meet at Papa Joeôs, 1561 Akron Peninsula Road for dinner 

before the show. Contact Suzanne Nappi at 330 -814 -0856 .  

GSC Golf Scramble  ï Saturday, July 14 ï Check - in at 10:00 AM  

Arrowhead Golf Center, 1500 Rogwin Circle SW, North Canton.  

Cost is $65 per person. See flyer on page 3 for  more information.  

Goodyear Ski Club Contact Information  

Club Website: www.GoodyearSkiClub.org  

Business Meetings:  2nd Tuesdays September -May at 7:30 PM  

Spaghetti Warehouse, 510 S outh  Main St reet, Akron  OH 44311  

Office  Name  Email  Phone  

President  Warren Ripple  presidentGSCI@gmail.com  330 -323 -6784  

Vice President  Tom Nemcheck  vicepresGSCI@gmail.com  330 -604 -2503  

Secretary  Kim Price  secretaryGSCI@gmail.com  330 -835 -7008  

Treasurer  Greg Dyer  treasurerGSCI@gmail.com  330 -465 -4766  

Trip Officer  Jim Kovach  tripchairGSCI@gmail.com  330 -484 -5707  

Marketing Officer  Judy Ripple  marketingGSC16@gmail.com  330 -323 -7092  

Newsletter Editor  Suzanne Nappi  nleditorGSCI@gmail.com  330 -814 -0856  

Web Master  Dave Collura  webmstrGSCI@gmail.com  330 -633 -3183  

 

 

http://www.weathervaneplayhouse.com/
http://www.papajoes.com/
http://www.goodyearskiclub.org/
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Goodyear Ski Club Golf Scramble 
Arrowhead Golf & Banquet Center  

1500 Rogwin Circle SW  
North Canton, OH 44720  

Phone: 330 -433 -1880  
 

Saturday, July 14, 2018 
Check - in at 1 0:00 a.m.  
First tee at 11:00 a.m.  

 

Best Ball Scramble 
Four -person, mixed gender teams  

Prizes for winners and all contestants  

 

$65.00 per Player ð Dinner-Only Option $20  
Includes 18 holes of golf, cart, lunch , steak dinner , beer & soft drinks  

 

Limited to the First 40 Golfers  
Contact  Paul Hanna  at 330 -592 -8966 or email tphitsbig@yahoo.com  

 

 

 

 

Make check payable to ñGoodyear Ski Clubò and send application to:   Paul Hanna  

             731 Pebble Creek  

             Akron,  OH 44320  

# Golf + Dinner  ________ x $65 =  $____________________  

# Dinner -Only  ________ x $20 =  $____________________  

   Total amount due =  $____________________  

Name _____________________________________________________________________________  

Phone __ ___________________________________________________________________________  

Email _____________________________________________________________________________  

Preferred Foursome:  

Golfer 1 ___________________________________________________________________ ________  

Golfer 2 ___________________________________________________________________________  

Golfer 3 ___________________________________________________________________________  

Golfer 4 ____________________________________________________________________ _______  
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Marketing Report ~ Judy Ripple  

AKRON - CANTON FOODBANK  

Thanks to Flo Fiehn , Esther DeTray , and Linda 

Slicker, who represented Goodyear Ski Club at the 

Akron -Canton Food Bank on February 16. They 

boxed 1,080 pounds of goods, equivalent to 900 

senior meals. Great job ladies!  

GSC WEBSITE AND ON FACEBOOK  

Please continue to forward photos to me at 

marketingGSC16@gmail.com  and to Suzanne at 

nleditor GSCI@gmail.com  to be post ed and 

publish ed. Continue to c heck  out our  photos on the  

GSC Facebook page a nd the GSC w ebsite. Like and 

share with your friends !  You can also post photos 

as a visitor on Facebook.  

Seven Springs, PA ð Friday, January 26  

Can you remember the last day trip you went on with the club? No, neither can I. Well, anyway, we finally 

did it. Thirty - four of us (well, it was almost just 33) loaded up early Friday morning , January 26 , to visit 

Seven Springs, PA. It was a quick trip wi th clear roads and a speedy bus driver.  

We found the slopes covered in hard 

to bullet proof  hard pack  ï but 

skiable. As the day wore on and the 

sun sh one, it became more 

enjoyable.  We experienced some 

bumps and bruises, but no major 

tragedies.  

All came ho me alive and well. Some 

were quite tired, some slept, and 

some watched a movie, as it was a 

very quiet ride home.  

Thanks to all who attended and 

made this trip possible.   

John Fiehn  
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Trip Officer Report  ~ Jim Kovach  

A strange winter  ï again ! With a great start in January, we quickly devolved into a fluctuating weather 

pattern that left every trip questionable. Sadly, we had to cancel the Peekôn Peak trip, not necessarily 

because of weather, but more so because of lack of participation. The Whitefish trip departed half - full ;  

they had a great trip  but had some weather issues in Montana. We struggled to get enough people for 

Seven Springs, finally got a nice group of 30+, but found that the Springs could have used a lot more 

snow (or a least l ess warm, wet weather). The Holiday Valley/Holimont trip was a nice success with over 

35 skiers , and the skiing was actually pretty good. Morning skiing was a little stiff, but the weather was 

good , and we made lots of runs with no one else on the slopes. The Copper Mountain group will have 

many stories to tell at the March meeting. This large group stretched the accommodation limits as we 

added more and more bodies, as well as testing Teresaôs patience, but I think the weather and skiing will 

be great for them.  

Thatôs it! The season is over! It was a trying season for trip leaders and officers. Do we go? Do we cancel? 

Do we reward those who signed up for a trip by actually going and losing a little money, or do we cancel 

and disappoint those who signed up a nd save the club money for another rainy day? We do the best we 

can with forecasting the weather and guessing the number of folks who will sign up for a trip. What we get 

is uncertainty a week before trip departure and head scratching among club officers.  

Iôm working on next season at this very 

moment. We have two nice quotes in 

already, albeit not for the two prime areas 

our survey indicated as of most interest. I 

have Keystone and Salt Lake, skiing  at  

Snowbird, Alta, Solitude and Brighton. I also 

have a Sal t Lake, skiing at  Powder Mountain 

and Snow Basin. All three have very nice 

ground packages. Air pricing will not be 

available until May or June. Keystone is 

available early or late February. Salt Lake 

area packages are available all season, 

except for holidays. I ôm waiting to hear 

from other tour operators about Snowmass 

and Big Sky. Big Sky is always late in 

getting next seasonôs pricing together. 

For our local trips, Holiday Valley/Holimont turned out to be the most reliable for us. Seven Springs no 

longer offer s ñcompsò based on the number of people we bring. Now, you have to sign up, and come back 

at least three  times to get anything out of them. Their snowmaking capabilities have not been increased in 

several years , and they are way behind the times on up - to -date equipment. HV and HM both are generous 

with comps. In fact, each time we return to HV with at least 20 people, we get another comp beyond the 

ones for each 20 lift tickets we require. Holimont stays generous with 1 comp per 20 skiers. Other than 

Peekôn Peak and Kissing Bridge, we are limited in areas to visit. Iôll explore a couple of others (Bristol 

Mountain, Snowshoe, Timberline/Canaan ) to see whether a longer bus ride is worth making. Stay tuned!  

I am not running for the Trip Officer position at t he coming elections. If you have an interest in the 

position, let Warren or me know. Iôd like to bring the new officer up to date with things we are working on 

and where we stand thus far for next season.  

Jim   
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Well , itôs Superbowl Sunday , and I havenôt written my Whitefish trip article yet. Here goes nothing !  

We started off smoothly at 

Cleveland at 7AM. The attendant 

helped me check in , and I helped 

Kim Price check in. I knew 

everyone on the trip except my 

roommate. We got on the plane , 

and a guy sat next to me , so I 

asked his name , and lo and 

behold , it was my ro ommate , 

Miklos Gratzl. No problems all the 

way to Kalispell , and we met our 

host , welcoming us to Montana. 

We stopped at a grocery store on 

the way to the hotel to stock up 

on snacks and beer or wine . 

Randy and MB Grether had the 

largest carryout  (did you really 

drink all that beer ?) Got to the 

hotel and checked in and made it 

to our welcome party with plenty of time to spare. Beer, wine and a cheese tray were provided by our 

hotel, The Lodge at Whitefish Lake, and we were given a quick lowdown on the hotel  and ski area.  

Breakfast started off Monday 

morning at 7AM with all 14 people 

on the trip, including Lothar & Helga 

Beke, chowing down food before we 

headed to the mountain. At the 

mountain , we took a few runs 

before heading to our free mountain 

tour prov ided by Whitefish 

Ambassadors. My group had Rick 

Beagle, Norbert Majerus, Jim Silver 

and myself. Everyone got an intro to 

the mountain dressed in bright blue 

sunshine. That sun lasted two and a 

half days until about mid -afternoon 

Wednesday. After that  were  clouds, 

fog, snow, and generally a lot of 

tough skiing.  
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Iôve never run a weekôs trip where there were no cancellations of those signed up. Another first occurred 

for me on this trip. All the participants (14 of us) went out to dinner TOGETHER to one location on four 

separate nights. Karen Udell set up the first re staurant , and she and Jim & Linda Silver helped set up the 

rest. We even got together the last night we were at the hotel for a trip -ending pizza party. Thanks to 

Judy Ripple , I was talked into ordering a large salad to go with our pizza. Glad she did. It w as devoured. 

Warren Ripple and I finished off the pizza at the airport the final morning.  

 

Whitefish skiing was 

great when the sun was 

out. When their famous 

mountain fog took over, 

sometimes you couldnôt 

see the equivalent of a 

chair ahead of you. It 

was  tough at times.  

We had a small group, 

but what made this trip 

special was everyone 

got to know each other 

right at the start. Even 

though we all did what 

we wanted, it seemed to 

work out.  

  


